
!  St. David Catholic Secondary School 
Heart of the Community, Success for Each, A Place for All 

School Council Minutes 

Present: Glenda Leusink, Anna Winnett, Martina Rett, Christine Dixon, Sue Hoffele, Lydia Wilson, Mark Wardell, 
Annette Dlugokeki, Graciela Montes, Alison Schultz Absent: Dianne Benninger, Denise Porter, Susan Smit, Jennifer 
McDonald, Paula Ronson, Cheryl Huehn, Sharon Lalor, Nancy Carse, Sheryl Dineen

Date: Feb 27/18 Facilitator: Glenda Leusink Prayer: Glenda Leusink

Time: 7:30pm Location: St Agnes School Secretary: Anna Winnett

Topic Discussion Action

Welcome and 
Introductions

Prayer lead by Glenda Leusink. 
Motion to approve January minutes. No changes 
requested.

 Minutes approved by 
Mark Wardell  2nd by 
Anna Winnett

SAC Report Valentine’s Day Activity “Crush for your Crush” was very 
successful. SAC retreat was held at Hidden Acres to 
promote team bonding and event planning.  
Preparing for the upcoming Hoops for Heart basketball 
tourney in March. Proceeds to the Heart and Stroke Society. 
More activities coming in the next months.

Principal’s 
Report

Congratulations to many of our teams who are on their way 
to OFSSA.  Sarah Collins (gym teacher) is working on 
creating a Wellness Centre, which is a room in the school for 
meditation, zumba, etc. The school received a $14,000 grant 
for Healthy Active Living, some of which will be applied here. 
Several students are involved in tonight’s Arts production 
taking place at SJAM.  Semester 1 report cards went home 
last week. Prep for Literacy Test is ongoing. To help improve 
lliteracy a Gap Closing teacher has been assigned to the 
Applied 9 English classes. Parent/Teacher interviews will be 
April 5.

Staff Appreciation 
Breakfast

The staff appreciation breakfast will be held on April 13, 
which is a PD Day. Planning a pot luck of breakfast foods. 
Martina has made a sign-up sheet listing food suggestions. 
Foods can be dropped off at the school anytime during the 
day before (on Thursday), labelled “Staff Breakfast”.  She is 
looking into other possible drop-off time(s). Gary used to 
stay after school to accept donations that came in between 
3-5pm, and also accepted items at his house in the evening 
or back at the school early the next morning. No firm 
decision on this year’s plan at this time. 

Martina will send out a 
request to the Volunteer 
List, asking for 
donations and stating 
drop off times.  Sue and 
Lydia have volunteered 
to help Martina do prep 
and clean-up. 



New Business None

Next Meeting 


